
   

 

The Iowa DNR (Department of Natural Resources) 
will release between 1,000 to 2,000 rainbow trout 
at 17 lakes across Iowa. As part of its cool 
weather trout program, this DNR initiative brings 
trout to areas that cannot support them during the 
summer months. Clay countyõs Scharnberg Park is 
one of those 17 lakes.  
The Clay County Conservation Board and Iowa 
DNR will replenish Scharnberg Lake's population of 
trout. After the trout stocking, the lake will be open 
to fishing by all individuals with an Iowa fishing 
license and trout stamp. 
This is a great opportunity to grab your neighbors, 
friends, and kids to try trout fishing this fall. It will 
be time well spent. The fish are here, easy to catch, 
and good to eat. 
These fall community trout stockings are a great 
place to take kids to catch their first fish. A small 
hook with a night crawler or corn under a small 
bobber or small simple spinners is all you need to 
get in on the fun. 
Bringing trout to Scharnberg Park offers a òclose 
to homeó option for Iowans who might not travel to 
northeast Iowa just to discover trout fishing. A 
family friendly event is often paired with the 
stocking to help anglers experience success and fun 
while fishing. 
This popular release program is supported by the 
sales of the trout stamp. Anglerõs will need a valid 
fishing license and pay the trout fee to either fish 
for or possess trout. The daily limit is five trout per 
licensed angler with a possession limit of ten.  
Children age 15 or younger can fish for trout with 
a properly licensed adult, but they must limit their 
catch to one daily limit. Conversely, a child can 
purchase a trout fee which will allow them to catch 
their own limit. 
Scharnberg Park fall trout release will be 
November 17th at 12:00 pm. The winter release 
will be in January. The January date will be 
announced at a later date.  

Come join the fun! 
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As vibrant fall colors settle into Iowaõs landscape, the cool northern winds 
promote what the upcoming months have in store.  Though the temperatures are 
dropping, the CCCB staff members continue to work hard spearheading 
seasonal work tasks and objectives in our county recreational areas and parks.  
These work assignments include winterizing seasonal park buildings and 
waterlines, withdrawing boat ramps from public water accesses, building a 
picnic shelter, placing signage on public recreational areas, and prepping 
winter equipment for upcoming operations.  We also continue to address park 
and wildlife area discrepancies brought on by this summerõs two flood events.  
We had seven CCCB parks that suffered negative impacts due to the June and 
July high-water events.  These park renovations include removal of debris and 
silt, completing additional maintenance to pubic water accesses, repairing 
fences that were subject to river currents, replacing gravel in parking areas, 
and reseeding grass on miles of public hiking trails.  We continue to prioritize 
work objectives and do our best to promote the highest level of outdoor 

recreation to the public of NW Iowa. 

 

With many of the Iowa hunting seasons now open, I am excited to see the 
increasing amount of hunters and outdoor enthusiasts frequent the Clay County 
recreational areas as they pursue birds and game.  The three Scharnberg Park 
cabins continue to be preferred lodging to non-resident upland bird hunters as 

they pursue illusive NW Iowa pheasants with continued success. 

 

I am pleased to announce we are currently working with the Buena Vista County 
Conservation Board on a 169-acre property acquisition that will add 
outstanding wildlife habitat acres to existing Clay and Buena Vista County 
recreational areas near Peterson. Several Pheasants Forever and National 
Wild Turkey Federation chapters have shown interest and pleaded their fiscal 
support to see these 169 acres placed into public recreation for all to enjoy.  
With 70% of the total funds required already secured, I feel confident we will 
be able to complete this 169-acre 
property purchase in the near 

future.   

 

On a personal note, my family is 
well and my two sons look forward 
to the upcoming trapping and 
hunting seasons.  I have recently 
enjoyed my free time on the lakes 
with my family pursuing late season 
walleyes and waterfowl.   We look 
forward to our upcoming fall 
outdoor expeditions and I feel 
blessed to have these opportunities 

with my family and friends. 

 

I look forward to seeing you in the 

parks! 

 

òSemper Fió 
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Naturalist Corner  

Outdoor Journey for Girls  

Ten young women from Clay County participated in 
the OJ (Outdoor Journey for Girls) program this past 
summer at Clover Woods Camp in Madrid, Iowa. The 
girls, ages 12-15, attended August 1-3. The OJ 
program introduced girls from around the state to 
outdoor activities in a supportive, learning 
environment through hands-on experiences. 
Attendees were exposed to canoeing, water 
safety, camping, survival, and fishing. In addition, 
the young women were able to earn their hunter 
safety education certification while in attendance. 
They are all eager to get out in the field this fall. 
Thanks to the financial scholarship support from 
Clay County chapter of Pheasants Forever, these 
girls were able to participate in this incredible 
experience. If you or someone you know is 
interested in attending OJ 2019, please contact 

the Clay County Naturalist.  

(Right) Outdoor Journey for Girls program 

participants (front) Maggie McNea, Abby 

Schmidt, Mya Ortiz, Morgan Ortiz, Emma 

Garberson, (Back) Elli Heisinger, Monroe Daniels, 

Clay County Naturalist Bree Blom, Aliza Edwards, 

Myra Steffen and Kaylee Rosacker.  

Clay County Fair  

Itõs hard to believe that the Clay County Fair is here and 
gone already. Sundholm Environmental Center (Log 
Cabin) at the Clay County Fair always brings in fun 
educational opportunities, live animals, and hands on 
activities! The bald eagle and Great Plains Zoo were big 
hits this year. The programs had 125+ attendees at each 
program. The naturalist programs covered several 
different topics throughout the nine days. Snakes, monarch 
butterflies, and live raptors were very well attended 
programs. The Back 40 Nature Store had the best year to 
date! Something about the Bigfoot and Forest T-Shirts 
were eye- catching and so fun; we had to order twice this 
year. With the successful year at the store, expect a lot 
more hands on activities and more big programs next 

year.   

I would like to extend a big thank you to everyone that 

helped make the log cabin a successful endeavor. 

Sundholm Environmental Center  

The Great Plains Zoomobile  


